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San Juan, May 24, 2024 

 

The Office of Management and Budget (OMB), in coordination with the Puerto Rico Broadband 

Program (PRBP), hereby announces a modification to the timeline for the "Upskilling the 

Broadband Workforce in Puerto Rico: Community Recruiting Partners Grants Program" NOFA as 

published on April 16, 2024. 

 

Due to the need to accommodate additional review processes and to ensure a thorough 

evaluation of all submitted proposals, the date for announcing the NOFA grant awardees has 

been revised. 

 

Revised Timeline: 

• Original Notice of Award Date: May 27, 2024 

• Revised Notice of Award Date: June 7, 2024 

 

This amendment allows additional time for our review panel to conduct a comprehensive 

assessment of all proposals in accordance with the criteria set forth in the NOFA documentation. 

We appreciate your understanding and commitment to enhancing Puerto Rico's broadband 

workforce, and we look forward to your continued participation. 

 

For any questions regarding this change or further clarifications, please do not hesitate to 

contact us at FAQ@smartsland.pr.gov. 

 

Thank you for your interest in contributing to the broadband infrastructure and workforce 

development in Puerto Rico. 


